

University of Portsmouth University House Winston Churchill Avenue Portsmouth PO1 2UP T +44 (0)23 9284 8484 E info.centre@port.ac.uk port.ac.uk

Office of the Director of Corporate Governance
St Andrew's Court
St Michael's Rd
Portsmouth
PO1 2PR

5 July 2021

Miss Jessica Thomas

By email only to: request-763378-0fca7321@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Miss Thomas,

I write further to your request for information, below, made on 7 June 2021 under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, and to my acknowledgement of 8 June 2021.

Having consulted my colleagues, I am now able to provide the following response to your request.

1. How many buildings do you occupy which have air conditioning. Provide addresses?

The University has 14 buildings which have air conditioning units. Please find the building names and addresses below:

Park Building King Henry I Street Portsmouth PO1 2DZ

Anglesea Building Anglesea Road Portsmouth PO1 3DJ

Buckingham Building Lion Terrace Portsmouth PO1 3HE

Eldon Building Winston Churchill Avenue Portsmouth PO1 2DJ James Watson 2 King Richard 1st Road Portsmouth PO1 2FR

King Henry Building King Henry I Street Portsmouth PO1 2DY

Lion Gate Building Lion Terrace Portsmouth PO1 3HF

Marine Science Building Ferry Road Portsmouth PO4 9LY

Portland Building Portland Street Portsmouth PO1 3AH

Richmond Building Portman Street Portsmouth PO1 3DE

Spinnaker Building Cambridge Road Portsmouth PO1 2ER

St. Michaels Building White Swan Road Portsmouth PO1 2DT

University House Winston Churchill Avenue Portsmouth PO1 2UP

William Beatty Building Hampshire Terrace Portsmouth PO1 2QG 2. Who is the responsible person for ensuring that your buildings are legally compliant on this environmental matter? Provide the name, position, address, email address and direct telephone number of the responsible person.

The Estates and Campus Services Team are responsible for maintaining compliance.

Director of Estates and Campus Services: Mrs Fiona Bell

Email address: Fiona.bell@port.ac.uk

Telephone: 02392 842451

3. All reports are mandatorily lodged on the MHCLG database. Reports are currently out of date, you are therefore non-compliant. Has your Governing Body been made aware of this breach?

The reports are currently being completed by Williams Energy and will be finished shortly.

4. Provide the name and email address of the Board Principal/Director of the College.

The Vice-Chancellor is Professor Graham Galbraith. You can reach Professor Galbraith via the following email address: vice-chancellor@port.ac.uk.

5. If you use a Facilities Management Company to manage compliance, who are they?

The University does not use a facilities management company.

I trust that this is the information that you require, however, if you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me by replying to the email that sends this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Nathalie Derrick

Assistant Complaints & Information Disclosure Officer